
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We have emerged with successes and challenges as the community of 

Ephraim Mogale. We have drawn valuable lessons and experiences 

from this current year which we will take along in the New Year 2023.  

 

Christmas season is a special moment where we embrace one another, 

share with the needy and the less privileged families and neighbours. 

 

While enjoying our festive, we urge everybody travelling to various 

destinations to adhere to the rules of the road #ArriveAlive, AVOID 

DRINKING AND DRIVING and again let’s join hands together in the fight 

against Gender Based Violence and Femicide. 

 

As we celebrate Christmas, we hope each one of us will have an     

opportunity to reflect and pay attention to what is important in our lives.   

 

On behalf of council of Ephraim Mogale Local Municipality, we wish all 

residents, councillors, officials and all stakeholders a Merry Christmas 

and a prosperous Happy New Year.   

 

HON Mayor Cllr. GIVEN MOIMANA 

 


